FW: 6/20 - Actions Related to Acceptance and Use Grant Funds from US Environmental Protection
Agency for Environmental Stewardship Program

CMOAgendaServices <cmoagendaservices@sanjoseca.gov>

Thu 6/8/2023 8:41 PM

To:#WebSubmittal.Clerks <WebSubmittal.Clerks@sanjoseca.gov>;Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov>
Cc:.CMOAgendaServices <cmoagendaservices@sanjoseca.gov>

1 attachments (411 KB)
Ltr of Support - Environmental Stewardship Program 2023-05-26.pdf;

For Letters from Public — Item 2.16

Thank you,
Rachelle

From: ESD - Council Memo Service <esdcouncilmemos@sanjoseca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 11:04 AM

To: CMOAgendaServices <cmoagendaservices@sanjoseca.gov>

Cc: Espejo, Gina <Gina.Espejo@sanjoseca.gov>; Blattman, Rachelle <Rachelle.Blattman@sanjoseca.gov>

Subject: Re: 6/20 - Actions Related to Acceptance and Use Grant Funds from US Environmental Protection Agency for Environmental
Stewardship Program

Hello,
Please find letter of support attached.

Thank you,
April

April Kellett

Council Liaison

Environmental Services Department
City of San Jose

200 East Santa Clara Street, 10th Floor

april.kellett@sanjoseca.gov

Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2023 8:48 AM
To: ESD - Council Memo Service <gsdcouncilmemos@sanjoseca.gov>

<Rachelle.Blattman@sanjoseca.gov>
Subject: RE: 6/20 - Actions Related to Acceptance and Use Grant Funds from US Environmental Protection Agency for Environmental
Stewardship Program

Hi April — thanks for the heads up.
We will post the letter of support as Letters from Public; please send it when you can.

Thank you,
Rachelle

From: ESD - Council Memo Service <esdcouncilmemos@sanjoseca.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 8:33 AM

Cc: Espejo, Gina <Gina.Espejo@sanjoseca.gov>




Preparing every student to thrive in a global society.

May 26, 2023

City of San José
200 E. Santa Clara St.
San Jose, CA 95113

RE: Environmental Stewardship Program
Honorable Mayor and City Council,

As Superintendent of the East Side Union High School District (ESUHSD) I am writing to express our
support for the Environmental Stewardship Program (Program) funded by the Environmental Protection
Agency’s Water Quality Improvement Fund.

We are enthusiastic about this opportunity to collaborate with the City, Valley Water, and local
organizations to provide opportunities for our students and community. The grant gives students and
residents the opportunity to learn about and explore their local waterways while fostering a sense of
environmental stewardship, providing career development skills for the students, and preparing the
community for climate-related impacts such as flooding and drought.

We all recognize the challenge of combating climate change, especially for underserved communities
near the waterways. With this grant, students and residents will be engaged in learning about their local
watershed and environmental impacts. Through coordination with the City, Valley Water, and
ESUHUD, this historically underserved community will be provided with a multitude of opportunities
and lead to a more informed and engaged community.

ESUHSD looks forward to supporting the program by collaborating with the City of San José and partner
organizations to educate the students and engage residents. We believe this program has the potential to
produce sustainable and replicable programs throughout the City of San José, specifically in underserved
communities. Facilitating positive behavior change while educating and empowering students and
residents benefits our community, especially our underserved communities, the health of the watersheds,
the City, and ultimately the San Francisco Bay.

Sincerely,

Glenn Vander Zee
Superintendent

830 N. Capto Ave San Jose, CA 95133 T 408.347.5000 F 408.347.5015 esuhsd.org

East Side Union High School District Board of Trustees
Lorena Chavez President Pattie Cortese Vice President Bryan Do Clerk J Manuel Herrera Member Van T Le Member
Glenn Vander Zee Superintendent





